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It has been a trying week in the sense of monitoring the activities of breeding birds thanks to the periods of rain and wind and presumably it has been a challenging week for those birds for the same reasons. The squares with confirmed breeding for various species are steadily increasing but time is running out and the weather is frustrating our ambitions in this regard. The year 2016 will certainly not be remembered as a good breeding year although there are certain species that appear to be bucking the trend. 
Amongst those are Stonechat where it looks as though in the 20 squares in which they have been recorded breeding during the survey there are probably in excess of 75 territories this year compared with 62 territories last year. For all other moorland species including commoner ones such as Meadow Pipit and Skylark numbers are down, in some cases probably significantly down.
A Kingfisher on a private lake on the 18th was thought by the observer to possibly represent post breeding dispersion, perhaps from the breeding taking place somewhere near Harbourneford. Towards the end of May there were records of up to three birds in that area so there's a strong probability that by now the young birds will have begun to disperse, perhaps, just perhaps, this was one of them.
For butterflies the only species new this week has been Meadow Brown.

Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
